
From: Jones, Marie
To: Gonzalez, Joanna
Subject: FW: Tonights Town Meeting 6-13: Franklin St. East bar location Mat Hoover property
Date: Wednesday, June 13, 2018 12:36:16 PM

Johanna,
 
Please include the email below in your republish of tonight’s packet.  Thanks!
 
Marie Jones
 
Community Development Director
City of Fort Bragg
707-961-1807 or
707-961-2827 ext 112
 
From:  
Sent: Wednesday, June 13, 2018 12:33 PM
To: Jones, Marie
Subject: Tonights Town Meeting 6-13: Franklin St. East bar location Mat Hoover property
 
 
Greetings, I would like to make a comment about tonights town meeting 6-13, in regards to Franklin St. 
East bar location Mat Hoover property.
The increase in Internet retail sales has completely changed the dynamic for small town retail stores. We 
may never fill these empty locations with retail stores again.  Therefore an option could be service 
industries.  In my opinion, Franklin St. looks empty and dilapidated.
If someone is willing to come to this town, purchase materials from our lumber yard, hire our contractors, 
and rebuild one of our towns beautiful buildings.  In turn creating a business that supports many full time 
jobs for our local community, we should be grateful and support them.
Thank You
Kind Regards
Diana Esser
 
 

mailto:mjones@fortbragg.com
mailto:JGonzalez@fortbragg.com




















































1

Lemos, June

From: Miller, Tabatha
Sent: Tuesday, July 17, 2018 10:58 AM
To: Lemos, June
Cc: McCormick, Sarah
Subject: FW: Public Comment -- Appeal of U1-18 (for 7/23/18 CC mtg.)

 
 
From: Jacob Patterson [mailto:jacob.patterson.esq@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, July 17, 2018 9:58 AM 
To: McCormick, Sarah 
Cc: Miller, Tabatha 
Subject: Public Comment -- Appeal of U1-18 (for 7/23/18 CC mtg.) 
 
City Council and staff, 
 
I attended the public hearing where the Planning Commission approved U1-18 to allow for Tucker's to relocate 
to Franklin Street and contribute to the revitalization of our Central Business District (CBD). I spoke in favor of 
the use permit as did many members of the public in attendance. I also heard from the opposition to this project 
and found their arguments unpersuasive.  
 
The primary argument in opposition to this use permit is that the tavern would potentially not be compatible 
with the residential units along the alley to the rear of the proposed location between Franklin and McPherson 
Streets. The alley to the east of the property was described by the detractors as a quiet residential alley 
neighborhood. I believe this is a misleading description of that alley and there is no such incompatibility of 
uses.  
 
The CBD is not limited to Main and Franklin Streets; it includes the western half of McPherson Street between 
Pine and Oak Streets, all of which is zoned Central Business District. CBD is not a residential zoning district; it 
is a commercial zoning district, including all property that adjoins the alley behind the intended location. [Fun 
fact: my first house after coming home from the OB department at the MCDH was right there at 333 N 
McPherson Street.] Many of the uses along the west side of McPherson Street are commercial in line with the 
zoning. Now that short-term vacation rentals are permitted in the CBD, even some of the residential 
components are being converted to short term rentals. This is a good thing because it contributes to the renewed 
vitality of our CBD and should generate TOT (unless we don't charge TOT on short term rentals).  
 
The CBD is the most important part of Fort Bragg and its vitality is critical for the success and quality of life in 
the entire city and surrounding community. It seems to be under attack with misguided proposals for new 
commercial developments at the outskirts of town that will erode the hard-fought successes restoring our 
downtown by diverting businesses away from the CDB. Now the CBD is under attack by misdirected claims of 
residential character and alleged incompatibility of uses.  
 
The Inland General Plan establishes the purpose of the CBD: 
 
"This designation applies to the core of the downtown which is the civic, cultural, and commercial center of the 
community. Uses and site development patterns in the Central Business District are typically pedestrian-
oriented. This designation is intended to accommodate government and professional offices, retail stores, 
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theaters, and other similar uses. Residential uses on upper floors or on the ground floor at the rear of buildings 
are encouraged at a density of up to 40 units per net acre." 
 
This clearly permits residential uses on upper floors and in alley houses, which are a residential mainstay in Fort 
Bragg. However, the residential uses are intended to complement and supplement the primary uses and purpose 
in the CBD, which is to serve as "the civic, cultural, and commercial center of the community." If these 
secondary residential uses are permitted to be used to stifle the intended purpose of the CBD, the vitality of the 
entire community is threatened and the intent of the General Plan would be subverted.  
 
If residents of the alley and upstairs apartments in the CBD wish to live in a pastoral or more peaceful setting 
than the commercial heart of town, they should not live in the CBD, they should enjoy the ample residential or 
rural locations that are available everywhere else in the community. It is concerning that someone who chooses 
to live in a residential unit in the heart of the CBD might be able to stand in the way of the continued success of 
an established local business based on fears of potential problems that could easily be dealt with through the 
normal code enforcement or law enforcement process should they arise.  
 
These issues were considered and deliberated on by the Planning Commission and they struck the correct 
balance of approving U1-18 with special conditions specifically tailored to address the kinds of concerns that 
were expressed. Instead of stopping this business in its tracks and preventing the restoration of a neglected 
historic building in the heart of our most important block based on fears of potential problems that may or may 
not come to pass, I recommend that the City Council deny the appeal and trust in our local police and code 
enforcement staff to properly address any issues that may arise. Should this business become a problem, the use 
permit can always be modified or revoked to deal with those potential problems. That is why we have these 
processes in the first place, although I doubt they will ever need to be invoked. 
 
Furthermore, the balance of policies of the General Plan are furthered by approving U1-18 and would be 
undermined by a denial. In addition to the General Plan consistency analysis provided by City staff (i.e., LU-3.3 
& LU-3.6), approving this project is consistent with LU-1.1 and is not inconsistent with any applicable Land 
Use policy, in my opinion. 
 
Policy LU-1.1 Implementation of the Land Use Designations Map: Implement the Land Use Designations Map 
by approving development and conservation projects consistent with the land use designations, and ensure 
consistency between the Inland General Plan and the Inland Land Use and Development Code. LU-1.1 is 
supported by this project because it is an intended use in the CBD, this location has both a land use designation 
and zoning of CBD, and approving the development is thus consistent with the land use designation. Denying 
this permit is not consistent with LU-1.1 for the opposite reason. 
 
Opponents may attempt to point to Policy LU-4.3, Standards for Commercial Uses in Residential Areas as a 
potential inconsistency. LU-4.3 states "Commercial uses in and adjacent to residential areas shall not adversely 
affect the primarily residential character of the area" but this policy does not directly apply to this project 
because the CBD is not of primarily residential character, it is a commercial district. Even though the east side 
if McPherson Street is a residential area, it is not "adjacent" to the proposed site because the definition of 
adjacent requires an actual mutual boundary (i.e., abutting, adjoining, or contiguous properties are "adjacent" to 
each other). The residential area is not adjacent, it is only nearby because it is separated from the project site by 
the alley and the west side of McPherson, which is a commercial area. (LU-4.3 would  be implicated for a 
proposed use permit in the properties on the other side of the alley.) 
 
Please approve U1-18 and allow the continued revitalization of our CBD, particularly Franklin Street, which is 
on a very obvious upswing along with the properties along Redwood Avenue. Granting the appeal and denying 
U1-18 would not be consistent with the goals and policies of the General Plan and is not supported by the 
findings that would be necessary for such a denial.  



3

 
The only possible finding that could support a denial is General Finding No. 2/Use Permit Finding No. 3.: "The 
design, location, size, and operating characteristics of the proposed activity are compatible with the existing and 
future land uses in the vicinity." But, as discussed above, there is not evidence to support the required 
conclusion based on the staff report, public testimony, and Planning Commission deliberation so such 
supporting evidence would need to be explicitly explained and supported should the City Council disagree with 
the Planning Commission. I do not believe that is merited absent the introduction of new evidence of actual 
incompatibility.  
 
Side note: the public hearing notice for this appeal indicated that it would be heard at a special meeting but the 
7/23/18 6 PM meeting would normally be a regular meeting so this may be a typo or error in the notice. 
 
Regards, 
 
--Jacob 
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